

注 意

- ① 答えはすべて解答用紙に書きなさい。
- ② 文字は採点者が読みやすいように、丁寧に正しく書きなさい。
- メモは問題用紙の空白のところを使いなさい。

The Camping Trip

Every summer, my family does something special together. The last few years we've been going to *Wild World*, this really cool amusement park near our house. However, this year we couldn't go because (a) *Covid. I thought we would cancel the trip, but then my dad told us that he had a great idea...

"Camping? You want to go camping?!" My mother and I were surprised. We're not one of those families that likes to go out and enjoy nature together. I've heard that tents don't have air conditioners.

"I thought camping was a great idea. We want to *get away from other people, right?"

(A)I didn't know what to say. I looked at my mom.

"(B)I guess we can try..." she said, but she didn't sound excited.

For the next few days, my dad started looking around the house for all of our camping things. He found our tent, some blankets, a knife, and one flashlight.

"What (b) chairs?" my mom said. "Where are we going to sit?"

"We'll be okay." (C)My dad was too excited to worry about those things. "There will probably be some rocks at the *campground."

We left the house early in the morning. It was still dark outside. The car was full with our blankets, the tent, and some things that my dad bought *online.

"There's a convenience store outside of our town. We can get breakfast there," he said.

My mother smiled, "I just need some coffee to wake up." (D)She didn't open her eyes in the car and was sitting with a blanket next to her.

It took about two hours to get (c) the campground. We had to drive up two or three mountains to get there.

Finally, we arrived and, of course, we were too early: The gate wasn't open yet, so we stood next to the car and admired the view. It was beautiful. Even my mom thought so. She had a cup of coffee (d) her hand and (E)was feeling much better.

After about an hour of looking around and playing games in the car, an old man came and opened the gate.

"Sorry about that, we don't open (e) eight o'clock."

"It's ok," my mom said, "I told my husband we should sleep more, but he never listens."

"Are you the Johnson family?"

"That's right."

"You're the only ones staying here today, lucky you!"

"Yeah, lucky us." My mom looked worried. "I thought there would be more people."

"No, just you."

Since we were the only ones at the campground, the man said we could put our tent anywhere. My dad put it *in the middle of the field.

After that, he started looking through the *cooler. "Honey, you forgot the hamburger meat!" "It's under the ice."

"Oh yeah, here it is. Are you all hungry yet?"

(F)"It's only ten o'clock."

注 *Covid 新型	コロナウイルス感染症	*get away from \sim	~から逃れる
*campground	キャンプ場	*online オンライン	で
*in the middle	$e ext{ of } \sim \sim$ の真ん中に	*cooler クーラーボ	ックス

問1. 空欄(a)~(e)に入るのに最も適切なものを下から選び、番号で答えなさい。ただし、同じ番号を二度以上使ってはいけません。

- 1. about 2. to 3. until
- 4. in 5. of

問2. 下線部(A)のときの私の気持ちとして最も適切なものはどれか。下から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

- 1. 父親の提案に大賛成している。
- 2. 父親の提案にあまり気乗りがしていない。
- 3. 母親に腹を立てている。
- 4. 母親にしかられると思っている。

問3. 下線部(B)の...に入る適切な語を本文から1語選び、答えなさい。

問4. 空欄に適当な日本語を入れて、下線部(C)の和訳を完成させなさい。 父親は興奮しすぎていてそれらのことについて ()。

問5. 下線部(D)の時の母親の気持ちについて、以下の英文の空欄を埋めるのにふさわしい英単語を1語 入れなさい。

She was very ().

- 問6. 下線部(E)で母親の気分がだいぶよくなったのはなぜか。最も適切なものを下から選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1. 父親がキャンプについて詳しかったから。
 - 2. キャンプ場のオープン前に着くことができたから。
 - 3. キャンプ場の管理人にコーヒーをもらったから。
 - 4. キャンプ場の景色がすばらしかったから。

- 問7. 下線部(F)に関して、母親はこのせりふをどのように言ったと思われるか。最も適切なものを下から選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1. 興奮した様子で
 - 2. 楽しみな様子で
 - 3. あきれた様子で
 - 4. 悲しい様子で

Colors for Clothes

Imagine, a woman is in the hospital. She is very tired. Why is she tired? Because she just had a baby. Actually, she didn't have just one baby, she had two babies: *twins. One of them is a girl and the other is a boy. They look very similar: They are about the same size. Their eyes and noses look the same too. Only the clothes are different: The girl is wearing one color and the boy is wearing a different color.

Now, imagine their clothes: What color do you think the girl is wearing? How about the boy?

When we think of baby clothes, we often think of pink for girls and blue for boys, but (A)<u>this</u> wasn't always true. In the 1920s, boys often wore pink and girls wore blue.

But why? At the beginning of the 20th century, most people ①(think) that pink was a 'strong' color because it was similar to red. At that time, people thought that boys should be strong, so pink was used for boys' clothes. They thought that blue was a good color for girls because it was 'peaceful.'

The colors red and pink do look very similar. If someone asks you, "What is pink?" you will probably say, "light red." However, recently, scientists have begun to study how people feel when they see different colors. They have discovered something interesting about the colors red and pink: they are really quite different.

When people see red, they have strong feelings. If you stay in a red room for a while, your heart will go faster. You feel excited: You might feel strong or angry. You might even feel love. When people see pink, on the other hand, their heart starts 2 (go) slower and they begin to relax. Scientists now think that pink, green, and blue are the most peaceful of all the colors.

So, (B)it was a bad idea for parents to make their boys wear pink because they wanted them to be strong. Maybe red was a better idea.

How do you choose what color to wear? (C) You probably don't think about the price.

If you go shopping at the mall, you'll see lots of different color clothes. Red, blue, yellow, green... And if you look at the prices, you'll notice they're all the same: If a red shirt costs one thousand yen, blue and yellow will also be a thousand. You don't have to worry about the price, you just choose the color you like the most.

These days, we're lucky: We can wear the colors we want. Many years ago, things were different. Some colors were much more expensive than others. And there was one color that was so expensive that only the richest people, like kings and queens, were able to wear it. That color was purple.

Why was purple so expensive? To make purple clothes, a purple *dye was ③(need). And the only way to get purple dye was to collect a special kind of *snail from the sea. When the snails were killed, a dark *liquid came out. This liquid was used ④(make) the purple dye for clothes.

But there was a problem: These snails were tiny. Each one could only make a small amount of dye. It took thousands of them to get enough dye to make a small shirt. Because it was so hard to collect, the purple dye was twice as expensive as gold. Even the richest people couldn't have large things, like shirts or dresses. They usually only had a little bit of purple on parts of their clothes. Still, if they had a small piece of purple clothing, everyone could ⑤(see) that they were (D).

注 *twins 双子 *dye 染料 *snail カタツムリ *liquid 液体

問1. ①~⑤の動詞の形として適切なものを選び、番号で答えなさい。

1	(think)	1. think	2. thought	3. thinking	4. to think
2	(g_0)	1. go	2. went	3. gone	4. going
3	(need)	1. need	2. needed	3. needing	4. to need
4	(make)	1. make	2. made	3. making	4. to make
(5)	(see)	1 see	2 saw	3 seen	4 seeing

- 問2. 下線部(A)にある this が指す内容として最も適切なものは次のうちどれか。番号で 1 つ選びなさい。
 - 1. 生まれたばかりの双子を私たちはしばしば服の色で見分けること。
 - 2. 双子は同じ大きさであるだけでなく同じ形の目や鼻をしているということ。
 - 3. 女の子にピンクを、男の子にブルーをと私たちが考えがちなこと。
 - 4. 1920年ころは現代に比べて双子が多かったということ。
- 問3. 空欄に適切な日本語を入れて、下線部(B)の和訳を完成させなさい。 両親が() あまりいい考えではなかった。
- 問4. 下線部(C)に「私たちはおそらく値段について考えないだろう。」とあるが、それはなぜか。最も 適切なものを番号で1つ選びなさい。
 - 1. ショッピングモールにはたくさんの色の服がありすぎて選べないから。
 - 2. どの色の服を選んでも、同じ種類の服であれば値段は一緒だから。
 - 3. 赤いシャツも青いシャツも黄色のシャツもすべて1,000円と決まっているから。
 - 4. 1920年頃と比較して、人々は裕福になったから。
- 問5. 空欄(D)を埋める表現として最も適切なものはどれか。番号で1つ選びなさい。
 - 1. expensive and dangerous
 - 2. peaceful and relaxed
 - 3. powerful and important
 - 4. excited and strong

問6. 本文の内容に合っているものを以下の中から3つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

- 1. In the 1920s, boys and girls usually wore pink.
- 2. In the 1920s, parents wanted their girls to be strong.
- 3. People can relax when they see the color pink.
- 4. Scientists think that blue is a peaceful color.
- 5. These days, purple is the most popular color of all.
- 6. It was difficult to find enough snails to make a shirt with purple dye.
- 7. Many years ago, most women had 2 or 3 purple dresses.

\coprod 次の会話を読み、各問に答えなさい。

Mark: Do you have any plans for summer break? Kathy: Yeah, A Mark: That's cool. Does he live in Sapporo? Kathy: No, he lives on a farm near Niseko. I'm really excited to go. I love animals. Mark: Are you going to be there for a long time? About two weeks. I've been there a few times before. When I was younger, I Kathy: went with my parents, but this year | B |, so I'm going alone. Mark: Do you like your uncle? Kathy: Yeah, he's great. He's not as strict as my parents, and he has a kid who is about the same age as me, so | C . Mark: What kinds of things do you all like to do together? Kathy: Well, my cousin really likes nature. He always wants to *go hiking or ride bikes. This summer, we're going to try *rafting. Really? You told me that D. . You said you were afraid of water. Mark: Kathy: Well, I've been taking swim lessons at the gym near my house, so | E |. talking to my cousin last night and he said it's really safe. I hope he's right. Mark: I'm sure you'll be fine. It's nice that you're trying new things. Kathy: How about you? Are you going to do anything interesting this summer break? Mark: Not really. There are some new movies that I'm interested in seeing. I just have to find someone to go with. Kathy: After I come back from Hokkaido,

注

Mark: Are you sure? Most of them are action movies. They're my favorite.

Kathy: Hmm... I'm usually not interested in those kinds of movies, but this summer I've decided that I'm going to try some new things, so let's do it.

*go hiking ハイキングに行く *rafting ラフティング

- 問1. 空欄 A ~ F に入るのに適切な表現を下から選び、番号で答えなさい。ただし、同じ番号を二度以上使ってはいけません。
 - 1. I'm a little better now
 - 2. I'll go to see one with you
 - 3. you didn't like water sports
 - 4. it's a lot of fun to go out with him
 - 5. everyone else in my family is busy
 - 6. I'm going to visit my uncle in Hokkaido
- 問2. 次の質問に対し、解答用紙の空欄を埋める英語を答えなさい。ただし、空欄に1語とは限らない。
 - (1) How long is Kathy going to be in Hokkaido?
 - (2) What are Kathy and her cousin going to do this summer?
 - (3) What was Kathy afraid of?
 - (4) What kind of movies does Mark like?

IV i	次の各問の空欄に入る	表現として最も適切なも	のを下から選び、番号	で答えなさい。	
問1.		under the tree is my gra			
	1. sit	2. sat	3. sitting	4. to sit	
問2.	I like stories () a	are written about anima	als.		
	1. which	2. who	3. what	4. where	
問3.	We enjoyed () in	the ocean this summer	r vacation.		
	1. swim	2. swam	3. swimming	4. to swim	
問4.	I've been really busy	recently. I don't have	time () the piano		
	1. practice	2. practiced	3. practicing	4. to practice	
問5.	I don't have math class tomorrow, so I () do my homework this evening.		s evening.		
	1. must	2. must not	3. have to	4. don't have to	
問6.	Watch out!! A car () behind you.			
	1. come	2. comes	3. is coming	4. is come	
問7.	My uncle () me	My uncle () me about his trip to California.			
	1. said	2. told	3. spoke	4. talked	
問8.	My city is known () its beautiful view.			
	1. by	2. for	3. with	4. to	

V 次の各問に答えなさい。

(1)	次の各組の単語の中で、	最も強く発音される部分が他の3つと異なるものを選び、	番号で答え
	なさい。		

問1. 1. Chi-nese 2. week-end 3. Au-gust 4. tick-et

問2. 1. per-form 2. class-mate 3. col-lect 4. for-get

問3. 1. an-oth-er 2. ex-cit-ed 3. sev-er-al 4. per-for-mance

問4. 1. Sep-tem-ber 2. de-vel-op 3. con-tin-ue 4. beau-ti-ful

(2) 次の各組の単語の中で、下線部の発音が他の3つと異なるものを選び、番号で答えなさい。

問1. 1. jo<u>b</u> 2. bom<u>b</u> 3. <u>b</u>ridge 4. num<u>b</u>er

問2. 1. <u>h</u>our 2. <u>h</u>istory 3. <u>h</u>uman 4. <u>h</u>ealth

問3. 1. f<u>u</u>ture 2. comp<u>u</u>ter 3. st<u>u</u>dent 4. h<u>u</u>ndred

問4. 1. s<u>u</u>mmer 2. c<u>ou</u>sin 3. h<u>o</u>t 4. m<u>o</u>ther

- Ⅲ 日本文に合う英文になるように、()内のア〜オの選択肢を並べかえる時、()内の最初から数えて2番目と4番目にくるものを記号で答えなさい。ただし文頭の語も小文字で表しています。
 - [例] USJに行ったことがありますか。

Have (ア. been イ. ever ウ. to エ. you オ. USJ)? 正しい答えは、(you ever been to USJ)? となるので、記号は エ \rightarrow イ \rightarrow ア \rightarrow ウ \rightarrow オ 2番目は イ 4番目は ウ 答え (イ)(ウ)

- 問1. 私は英語を10年間勉強してきました。 I(ア. been イ. for ウ. have エ. English オ. learning) 10 years.
- 問2. このシャツのたたみ方を教えるね。 Let me (ア. you イ. to ウ. fold エ. how オ. show) this shirt.
- 問3. このクラスにはタカシより足が速い生徒はいないよ。 (ア. any イ. runs ウ. than エ. faster オ. Takashi) other student in this class.
- 問4. 彼女が誕生日に何が欲しいのか分からない。 I don't (ア. for イ. know ウ. she エ. wants オ. what) her birthday.
- 問5. 僕は明日の朝、ニューヨークへ行くよ。 I am (ア. leave イ. New York ウ. going エ. to オ. for) tomorrow morning.
- 問6. あなたがたずねてくると聞いてうれしいよ。 I'm (ア. that イ. to ウ. glad エ. hear オ. you) are coming to visit us.

問題は以上です。